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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

BOARD AGENDA MEMO 
 
 
MEETING DATE: May 23, 2023 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Ed Scofield, District 2 
 
SUBJECT: Resolution ratifying the Restated Bylaws of the South County Area 

Municipal Advisory Council  
 

 
RECOMMENDATION: Approve the attached Resolution.  
 
FUNDING: N/A 
 
BACKGROUND: On February 9, 2021 the South County Municipal Advisory Council (SC 
MAC) was formed via Resolution 21-035 for the purposes to work with County staff and 
the community to update the Greater Higgins Area Plan and was set to sunset at the time 
the plan was adopted by the Board of Supervisors. On March 14, 2023, the Board of 
Supervisors both adopted the Greater Higgins Area Plan and extended and expanded the 
purposes of the SC MAC until December 31, 2024 to provide feedback and 
recommendations related to the plan’s implementation and development and land use 
issues via Resolution 23-122.  
 
As such, on April 12, 2023 staff provided an overview on suggested changes to the SC 
MAC’s bylaws to reflect the subsequent changes to the council.  Subsequently the SC 
MAC  agreed and provided clarifying input and several recommendations, which are 
benign in nature and consistent with its purpose and use. Therefore, I urge the Board to 
ratify the attached Restated Bylaws.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Ed Scofield 
District II Supervisor  
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